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MAY Upcoming Events (Subject to Change; See Online Calendar) 

2 Bishop Tylka at St. Malachy's Mass 10:30 AM  

 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

12 Holy Hour & Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Holy Hour 5pm, Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

18 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

22 Bishop Tylka at St. Pius Mass 1:30 PM 

29 5th Sunday Rosary, St. Pius X 10 am 

30 Field Day Mass, Calvary Cemetery, Rock Island 9 am 
 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 

Brother Knights, 

Jesus is Risen! As April brings new life to us all let us continue to proclaim the risen Lord to all. Brother 

Knights thanks again for your participation in March and April events we seem to be everywhere. Now May 

offers us even more opportunities May 2 mass with Bishop Tylka at St Malachy's in Geneseo, Holy Hour May 

12 at 5 pm before are regular meeting, confirmation, flag retirement ceremony is back just a few to mention. 

Also, a Fourth Degree exemplification ceremony is in the works so we would love to have you join the Fourth 

Degree assembly. We continue to look for new members to grow our council so talk to your brothers, friends 

about joining us. See you all at May’s meeting. Vivat Jesus, 

May God watch over you and your families Rick Cervantes 
 

QUESTIONS/SUGGESTIONS/VOLUNTEER: CONTACT A COUNCIL OFFICER: 

Grand Knight: Rick Cervantes 309-738-2545 Deputy G.K.: Jeremy Goffrier Chaplain*: Msgr. Mark Merdian 

Assn’t Chaplain*: Deacon Russ Swim Recorder: Andrew Olson 563-484-4256 AndrewJ.Olson@yahoo.com 

Advocate: Kevin Houser Chancellor: James Britton Lector*: Currently Vacant 

Financial Secretary (F.S.)*: Dick Hunt 309-737-8349 rjhunt1951@gmail.com Treasurer: Dean Lackey 

Warden: Dave Sullivan Inside Guard: John Perez Outside Guard: Kevin Barton 

1st Year Trustee: Chuck Gibbs 563-343-3373 cgibbs8285@hotmail.com 2yr Trustee: Dave Yordy 

3yr Trustee: Jim Wieland *Appointed 
 

Please email AllouezCouncil@Gmail.com with your articles, photos, and email address changes with the word 

Abstract in the subject line. As always, please send emails by 11:59 pm of the 23rd of the month. 
 

 
  

 

 

 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Congratulations to the 20 couples who are 

celebrating a wedding anniversary this 

month. May they celebrate many more! 
 

PAUL & PATRICIA EGAN 5/1/1959 

JOHN & NANCY HARLOW 5/3/1980 

MICHAEL & KAREN MIHM 5/8/1993 

PAUL & ANNE CARTON 5/9/1980 

DANA & CINDY KEIMIG 5/9/1981 

PATRICK & LISA WEST 5/11/1990 

DUNCAN & ELANA KRAMER 5/15/2004 

JAMES & KAREN WIELAND 5/15/1965 

MICHAEL & DEANN BELL 5/18/1991 

RICHARD & PAMELA HUNT 5/19/1995 

LARRY & CHERYL ADAMS 5/20/1972 

JAMES & SUSAN ODONNELL 5/20/2000 

ROBERT & MARY PULFORD 5/21/1960 

RICHARD & JUDI YEAGER JR. 5/23/1964 

KEVIN & JULIE HOUSER 5/24/2013 

KEVIN & MAGGIE SCHOONMAKER 5/25/1991 

DAVID & KATHY YORDY 5/25/1985 

DR. GREG & KATHLEEN SCHNEIDER 5/26/1979 

LOUIS & JOYCE MACK 5/27/1967 

JESSE & MARGARET LOPEZ 5/28/1955 

 

 

PRAY FOR US MEMBERS & FAMILY 

SICK OR IN DISTRESS 

We pray for our Brother Knights & family 

who are ill or otherwise incapacitated. Please 

email AllouezCouncil@Gmail.com to update. 

We remember the following members in our 

prayers: 
 

ELIZABETH BRUEGGEN 

BEV CASEY AMBER RIDGE NURSING HOME 

JIM CECIL AT HOME 

SUSAN DEBLOCK 

ACHIEL DUPONT  AT HOME 

GENE FOWLER AT HOME 

JERRY FOWLER AT HOME 

JIM FOBERT AT HOME 

KAREN HUGHES  AT HOME 

JOSEPH LAZIO AT HOME 

NORMA MANNING 

TINA OLSON AT HOME 

RED PEARSON  AT HOME? 

SUE SCHAECHER AT ALURE 

JACK SHOWALTER AT HOME 

BOB SPALDING AT HOME 

RICHARD TIPTON AT HOME 

BETTY VANDEVOORDE AT HOME 

JIM WELLS 

 

http://www.kofc658.org/
https://calendar.google.com/calendar?cid=b29oZmRvbGZmNThhcWF1MWMyNTltb3V0YXNAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
http://kofc658.org/site/home/council-officers/
mailto:AndrewJ.Olson@yahoo.com
mailto:rjhunt1951@gmail.com
mailto:cgibbs8285@hotmail.com
mailto:AllouezCouncil@Gmail.com
http://kofc658.org/site/photos/
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We pray, O God, that You look with pity on 

Your servants who suffer. Ease their pain & 

comfort their loneliness. Give them the grace to 

bear this cross patiently with You in Christian 

reparation. We ask this through Your Son, Jesus 

Christ, Our Lord. 
 

 

We want to recognize all our member’s birthdays & 

anniversaries, but we can’t if you don’t tell us what 

this important date in your life is. Please call or email 

F.S. Dick Hunt so he can add or correct our records. 

 

21 brother Knights are celebrating 

a birthday this month. May they 

live as long as they want & never 

want as long as they live! 
 

 

CRUZ ORTEGA LAWRENCE BRANDENBURG 

MARK VANNATTA JOHN DEBLOCK 

ROBERT LAMPERT RYAN WOOD 

ALBERT EVERHART JEFFREY SCARPINATO 

MONTE SCHWARTZ BRENDAN SWIM 

RICHARD YEAGER JR. ROBERT PULFORD 

PHILLIP ROE JEFFREY HOSKINS 

KEVIN HOUSER JOHN DOAK 

JOSEPH ALONGI JOSEPH EDMONDSON 

MIGUEL CRUZ REV. GREGORY JOZEFIAK 

SHAWN MANNING 
 

 
 

REMEMBER OUR DECEASED 

On November 5, Allouez Council 658, Knights of 

Columbus, is sponsoring a Mass at St. Mary Church 

in Rock Island that will commemorate its deceased 

members. 

The Mass will begin at 7:00pm with a reception to 

be held after the Mass at St. Mary’s Schroeder Hall. 

Those members of Allouez Council & the Ladies 

Auxiliary who passed away during the last 12 months 

will be specially remembered although prayers will 

include all deceased members. All friends & 

relatives, as well as members, are invited to attend. 

We loved them in life, let us not forget them in 

death. 
 

 
 

H. REX SCRANTON OBITUARY 

APRIL 12, 1933 - APRIL 16, 2022 

Herbert "Rex" Scranton 89, went 

to his Lord and Savior on Saturday, 

April 16th, 2022 at his home in Coal 

Valley, Illinois, surrounded by his 

loving family after a brief battle with 

declining health. 

A Mass of Christian Burial was 

held at 10 a.m. on Thursday, April 21 at St. Maria 

Goretti Catholic Church, Coal Valley with Fr. 

Anthony Ego presiding. On Wed,, April 20 a prayer 

service took place at 4 p.m. followed by a visitation 

until 7 p.m. at Trimble Funeral Home in Coal Valley. 

Memorials may be made to the church. 

Rex was born April 12, 1933, in Rock Island, 

Illinois, the only child of Herbert Rex Scranton Sr. 

and Bernice Elizabeth (Briggs) Scranton. Rex 

became an Eagle Scout in 1948. He was employed at 

Chicago Butcher's in Moline from 1950 to 1954. He 

graduated from Moline Public High School in 1951, 

where he participated in basketball, football and 

track. Later he graduated from the former Moline 

Community College. He married the love of his life, 

Sharon Rose Valley on August 14, 1954, in Rock 

Island. He worked for John Deere in the engineering 

lab in Silvis, retiring after 34 years. 

Rex loved deeply and enjoyed gatherings both 

large and small with extended family and friends. 

Annual special celebrations for holidays and 

birthdays brought him great joy. Rex was known to 

invite acquisitiveness' that did not have local family 

to dinners at his home so they would not have to be 

alone. After work hours, summers were spent taking 

his family swimming, camping, to amusement parks 

and making frequent ice cream stops. 

Rex always put God and his family first. Grace 

was said by the family at all dinners, private and 

public. He was a tireless volunteer. He fed homeless, 

ministered to prisoners, was an eucharistic minister, 

active in his church and helped anyone in need. He 

was on the parish commission for the Catholic 

Diocese of Peoria. He went on a mission trip to 

Mexico for a month with a church group to serve the 

poor. He volunteered at Oak Glen Home and then 

Hope Creek home for many years. Rex and Sharon 

were members of Cursillo and TEC. He was a 

volunteer reading assistant at Bicentennial 

Elementary School for several years. Rex 

volunteered to drive many people to medical 

appointments. Rex believed in civil and equal rights. 

He brought his children to Project Now fundraising 

and attended civil rights events. Rex assisted Earl 

Hickman in securing financing for the Hickman 

recreation center in Rock Island. 

Rex was preceded in death by his parents and step 

father, sons-in-law, Howard Higbee and Gene 

Washburn, and brothers-in-law, Danny Valley and 

Bill Jennings. 

He is survived by his wife of 67 years, Sharon; 

children, Steve (Pat) Scranton of Taylor Ridge, 

Debra Washburn of Moline, Sue (Joe) Hart of Rock 

Island, Sally (Brian) Smith of Hardy AR, Amy 

(Keith) Kappeler of Stockton IA, and Beth (Scott) 

Hoffman of Orion IL.; 18 Grandchildren; 31 Great 

Grandchildren (and 1 more on the way); and 1 Great-

great Grandchild. Siblings in law Brian (Mary Ann) 

Valley of Orland Park, Nancy Jennings and Donna 

(Bob) McMurray of Ocala FL, Dave (Vicki) Valley 

of Indian Harbour Beach FL, Mike (Cindy) Valley of 

Palm Bay FL. 
 

 
 

BLOOD DRIVE 

The Spring Blood Drive on 4/18 at St. Pius X 

Parish had an amazing turnout of blood donors from 

the parish, Jordan school, and the Knights of 

Columbus! Amy Stahle, the Blood Center 

Coordinator said that in the past three years this was 

the most she has had on any blood drives, including 

high school blood drives. A total of 104 units of 

blood were collected!!! These units have the 

potential to help save up to 312 lives in our 

community hospitals. Again, as Amy says, "that is 

the most that we have collected at any of my blood 

drives at any schools, churches, or businesses" this 

year. Jordan school has earned $250 plus $104 ($1 

per blood donation) or $354 in grant money for their 

participation with the parish and the Knights. 



Besides a fantastic Blood Center Team, a THANK 

YOU to Brother Knights Rick Cervantes, Dave 

Sullivan, Jim Wieland and Dean Lackey assisting 

with set-up and tear-down duties thru the 7 hour 

period. A big THANK YOU to all parish, Jordan 

school, and my Bro. Knights, and their families for 

those 104 blood donations. I appreciate your 

continued support for the community. The next 

parish drive is on October 10th, Columbus Day. 

Please make a note that Louie will be calling soon 

this Fall!!! 

Thanks to Msgr. Merdian for his support of the 

Drive and Fr. Nicolas Wilson for the blood donation. 

Thank You All,  Louie Alongi,  

KofC Blood Drive Coordinator 
 

 
 

DEACON’S QUESTION BOX 

Why is St. John often referred to as the "one" that 

Jesus loved? 

Question submitted: In the daily devotional I use 

the reading was John 20: 1-8. In verses 1-2 the 

disciple that Mary Magdalene ran to Simon Peter and 

"the one that Jesus Loved". This verse has always 

befuddled me thinking for sure Jesus loved all of his 

disciples, certainly all of his Apostles, and all people 

that followed Him, everyone in fact, for Jesus is God, 

and God is Love. Why is John so often referred to as 

the "one" that Jesus loved?  

Interestingly enough, as I researched this question 

I found very little written on this topic. So I will put 

forward my thoughts. Please recognize I am not a 

trained Biblical theologian and these are indeed my 

thoughts after prayer and contemplation. We can 

infer a close relationship between Jesus, John, Peter, 

and John’s brother James based on the number of 

significant incidents in the Gospels where the three 

of them are said to accompany Jesus. They were with 

Jesus at the Transfiguration and at the raising of 

Jairus’ daughter and in the garden at Gethsemane. 

John alone of all the disciples was present at the foot 

of the Cross at the Crucifixion. John uses this phrase 

to refer to himself at least five times in the New 

Testament.  

We might be tempted to label this as pride 

bordering on hubris. I do not believe this is 

appropriate. Saint John’s writing uniquely focuses on 

the significance of love in understanding the Divinity 

of Jesus and His coming to us. It is more appropriate 

I believe to assume that Saint John is saying 

something significant about himself when he uses 

this phrase in a way similar to Saint Paul’s 

description of himself in his 2nd letter to the 

Corinthians (5,14-15).  

Viewed in this way John would be saying, “I 

identify myself as loved by Christ because this is the 

all-constraining, all-controlling reality in my life. 

This is why I am writing the Gospel. This is why I 

minister, this is why I live. Christ’s love for me 

controls me.” 

Feel free to drop me a question for 

this column. Questions may be 

dropped off on the head table at a 

Council Meeting or sent via email to 

Deacon Russ Swim, Assistant 

Chaplain, rpswim@mchsi.com, 

phone 786-3097. 

 

 
 

HONOR GUARD 

First, Thank You to the Sir Knights that indicated 

they would be at the 10:30 May 2 Mass with Bishop 

Tylka at St Malachy in Geneseo. 

Second, I have learned that Bishop Tylka will be 

coming to St Pius X for Confirmation on Sunday, 

May 22nd. Confirmation services will begin at 1:30 

PM, so we will want to start gathering by 1:00. I 

will let you know more details as soon as I know 

more about the plans for the Confirmation service. 

Please let me know if you can join us for Honor 

Guard for this event. 

And third, we will be providing the Honor Guard 

for the annual Field Mass at Calvary Cemetery in 

Rock Island on Monday, May 30th.  Mass will start 

at 9:00 AM, so we should plan to start gathering by 

8:30. Please let me know if you can join us for 

Honor Guard for this event. 

Thank you, Dick Hunt, Honor Guard Commander, 

Fr. Bader Assembly #1922 
 

 
 

VOLUNTEER AT THE JOHN DEERE CLASSIC 

Once again, we have an awesome opportunity for 

QC Knights family to serve as Marshal for the 

17th hole on Thursday, June 30 and Friday, July 1 for 

the upcoming John Deere Classic. 

What a great way for us to get together and 

support this awesome charity fundraising event! 

Please join us as a volunteer at the John Deere 

Classic. Now with the tournament moved one week 

earlier, the potential for more top ranked golfers is 

there. 

On April 13 the John Deere Classic volunteer 

website opened for registration. Here are the details: 

John Deere Classic 17th Hole Marshals: 

We have decided to take the leadership to recruit 

JDC volunteers to support Hole #17. 

We need 20 volunteers each shift to marshal Hole 

#17 on Thursday & Friday, June 30 & July 12, 2022. 

Shifts include, approximate times: 

• Thur, June 30: 

o 7:30am to 1:30pm 20 slots 

o 1:30pm to 7:30pm 20 slots 

• Fri, July 1: 

o 7:30am to 1:30pm 20 slots 

o 1:30pm to 7:30pm 20 slots  

That makes 80 slots to fill. Each volunteer is 

encouraged to take 2 slots. Thus, we would need at 

least 40 volunteers. That’s a big commitment, but if 

we all work together I know we can do it. 

Don’t worry, there are various jobs for all 

different abilities. This event is a lot of fun. 

In addition to representing the Knights of 

Columbus at one of the Quad City's biggest events 

of the year, volunteers also receive a number of 

perks! 

mailto:rpswim@mchsi.com


• FREE admission to the tournament all week 

• Up close and personal with those golfers you only 

see on television 

• A FREE round of golf at TPC Deere Run ($30 

cart fee separate, non-transferrable) 

• FREE lunch each day you work at the tournament 

• FREE parking & shuttle service 

• Invitation for you and a guest to attend the 

Volunteer Appreciation Party 

• Volunteers are eligible for prizes drawn daily 

during tournament 

Click here for Frequently Asked Questions 

(FAQ) to help answer questions you may have. 

Note: Please read and follow these instructions 

carefully to register. I am sorry that they are 

long, but the process is a bit complicated. 

If you are a returning volunteer from 2019 or 2021 

1. You received an invitation email to register 

from JDCVolunteers@TrustEvent.com on April 

13th 

2. Click green “Click HERE to VIEW EVENT & 

REGISTER” button 

3. Log-in with provided Username/Password 

4. Select JDC Volunteer 

If you are a new volunteer or did not receive the 

returning volunteer email: 

1. Visit this link 

https://johndeereclassic.com/volunteer and click 

the green REGISTER HERE button. 

2. On the next page, click the yellow REGISTER 

HERE button in the top right corner 

3. Select JDC Volunteer 

4. Create username and password 

5. All volunteers Enter personal info and 

emergency contact info – make sure all required 

info is filled out 

6. In the First Choice dropdown, select GALLERY 

MANAGEMENT – COMMUNITY HOST 

7. EVERYONE MUST USE THE CH2022 

SECURITY CODE (all caps, no spaces) 

8. Click the CHECK button to the right of the code 

9. Select your company and day/hole 

(Please pick two or more of four shifts) 

Knights of Columbus Hole #17-… 

Thu. 7:30am to 1:30pm Thu. 1:30pm to 7:30pm 

Fri. 7:30am to 1:30pm Fri 1:30pm to 7:30pm 

10. Click “Continue” 

11. Fill out remaining information on second page 

then click COMPLETE to finalize your 

registration w/ shirt purchase  

Uniform Distribution times: 

Monday, June 13 | Noon to 6PM 

Tuesday, June 14 | 10AM to 4PM 

Distribution Location: 

The BendXpo – 910 Bend Blvd 

East Moline, IL 61244 

Remember Jesus Is Your Ideal and Let the Spirit 

Guide You 

David Yordy, District Deputy 

IL District #57, Knights of Columbus 
 

 
 

PRO-LIFE MESSAGE 

Does Abortion Reduce Welfare Costs? Supporters 

of abortion tend to lack foresight and misunderstand 

human nature. These defects inevitably lead to many 

cases of the “law of unintended consequences.” 

One example of this lack of foresight is the claim 

that when the government pays for a poor woman’s 

abortion, it saves money by avoiding delivery and 

welfare costs. In fact, this is one of the most common 

arguments offered by pro-abortionists in support of 

Medicaid funding of abortion.  

Essentially, the argument goes like this: it saves 

the country (and taxpayers) money, in the long run, 

to pay for an abortion instead of having to pay for the 

child to be on welfare after birth. 

In support of this belief, pro-abortionists grossly 

exaggerate the costs incurred by a child on welfare. 

They began using this tactic in their battle against the 

Hyde Amendment, which bans most federal funding 

of abortion. Some senators testified, “If we can avoid 

a $100,000 cost for a $200 [abortion] investment ― 

and make a humanitarian investment at the same time 

― what sense does it make to say, ‘We cannot afford 

$200 for this expenditure [an abortion]? 

This utilitarian thinking has continued for 

decades, with Baltimore Planned Parenthood CEO 

John Nugent saying in 2010: “A first trimester 

abortion is $300 to $450. But if the gestational age is 

higher you’re paying for a surgical suite. That’s why 

the insurance companies think they should be 

offering it [abortion]. It’s cheaper to terminate an 

unwanted pregnancy rather than taking it to term”. In 

this manner, pro-abortionists argue that abortion is a 

smart financial investment for taxpayers. 

Actually, research demonstrates that killing 

people makes society poorer, not richer: 

Obviously, an abortion does indeed cost much less 

than delivery and care for a baby, but the pro-

abortion view is extremely short-sighted and 

completely neglects the future benefits to society 

provided by a child over his or her lifetime. Here are 

numbers to prove it: 

• To begin with, pro-abortionists tend to assume that 

welfare children will be “on the dole” until they are 

eighteen. However, less than 5% of all children 

born into welfare families will remain on welfare 

until they are adults. Additionally, the average 

period of welfare dependency for a child is just two 

years. 

• A first-trimester Medicaid abortion currently costs 

about $515. By comparison, the cost of all kinds of 

public assistance for a child, including prenatal 

care, delivery, and postnatal care, and two years of 

all types of public assistance for the child is about 

$23,936. So, at first glance, abortion seems to be a 

very good financial deal indeed for the long-

suffering taxpayer. But hold it ― not so fast! 

What about the future benefits that a child 

generates during his or her lifetime? 

• The federal, state, and local taxes paid by a child 

over their lifetime amount to about $1,135,271. 

• Pro-abortionists consider only the short-term 

benefits to the government, which is the difference 

between the cost of caring for a child and the cost 

of an abortion, or $22,300 – $515 = $21,785. But 

the long-term benefit to the government of paying 

for the child’s delivery and care is ($1,135,271 – 

https://events.trustevent.com/public/004166/files/2022%20JDC%20Volunteer%20FAQ(9).pdf
https://events.trustevent.com/public/004166/files/2022%20JDC%20Volunteer%20FAQ(9).pdf
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$22,300), or $1,112,971. In other words, the 

government pays an average of $22,300 and gets 

$1,112,971 back. 

• This means that there is a benefit-cost ratio of 

$50.90 received for every $1 the government 

spends when a child is saved and cared for. That is 

a very good deal indeed. 

But this is not the only part of the equation. We 

must also consider that each person continuously 

generates wealth during his working career and 

consumes goods and services that help support the 

livelihoods of many other people. Through this, tax 

revenue is also generated through corporate taxes, 

sales tax, and more. 

• Based on per capita GDP and average life 

expectancy, each person generates an average of 

about $5,007,234 in economic activity over his or 

her lifetime. 

• By subtracting the earlier calculated cost of paying 

for a child’s delivery and care from this number, 

we see that each person aborted results in a total 

loss of around $4,983,298. 

For every abortion, society loses out on nearly 

five million dollars in total economic activity. For 

every dollar spent on abortion, society loses 

around $50.90 in tax revenue and more than 

$9800 in economic activity. 

Knowing this, one can wonder if those who claim 

that abortion saves money might have another 

motive. In fact, there may well be. Time and again 

leaders of the pro-abortion movement reveal naked 

racism behind this argument. Take Norplant, a 

contraceptive implant that would later be banned 

by the FDA due to the massive harm it caused 

women.  

Donald Kimelman of the Philadelphia Inquirer 

revealed the true goal of our domestic population 

controllers in a 1990 article. He writes: As we read 

these stories [about Norplant and black poverty], we 

asked ourselves: Dare we mention them in the same 

breath? To do so might be considered deplorably 

insensitive, perhaps raising the specter of eugenics. 

But it would be worse to avoid drawing the logical 

conclusion that foolproof contraception could be 

invaluable in breaking the cycle of inner-city poverty 

― one of America’s greatest challenges. 

Kimelman went on to suggest that welfare 

mothers could be implanted with Norplant for free 

and perhaps receive increased welfare benefits as a 

reward. It seems reasonable to ask why, if Kimelman 

was truly concerned about poverty in general, did he 

not also recommend the use of Norplant for poor 

white women? Others asked the same question. 

Vanessa Williams, president of the Philadelphia 

chapter of the National Association of Black 

Journalists, called Kimelman’s article “A tacit 

endorsement of slow genocide.” Four days after 

Kimelman’s article, Inquirer columnist Steve Lopez 

sarcastically suggested that contraception would not 

reduce the underclass quite as fast as “just shooting 

them.” 

The Inquirer quickly apologized for Kimelman’s 

article after a wave of complaints. But the racist and 

eugenicist thinking of many of those who want to 

“help” poor women had been exposed once again. Is 

it any wonder why Planned Parenthood operates 

abortion clinics near poor and black 

communities? 

Taxpayer-funded abortions are not fiscally 

responsible, and the motivations behind economic 

arguments for it are often racially motivated. 

Abortion does not save money, not for the 

government, nor for society as a whole. 

Jack Swan, Pro-life Director 
 

 
 

3 DIGIT DAILY RAFFLE GAME 

Below is a list of the numbers drawn in the Illinois 

Pick-3 Evening Lottery for the last & first half of the 

previous two months. If you would like to buy an 

available number(s) please contact David Sullivan: 

(309) 737-5569 or david.sullivan1@mchsi.com. 

Each 3 digit number is $27 per year OR $10 per 

four month period; January-April, May-August, or 

September-December. Make checks payable to 

Knights of Columbus, & mail your payment to: 

Allouez Council 658 

P.O. Box 6575 

Rock Island, IL 61204-6575 
 

Mar. 3 Digits Winner Won 

15 347 Rick Cervantes $25  

16 732 * $25  

17 991 * $25  

18 274 Jennifer Alongi $25  

19 769 * $50  

20 050 Beverly Casey $50  

21 018 * $25  

22 739 * $25  

23 113 Mike Daly $25  

24 726 Tom Lawrence $25  

25 511 Russ Swim $25  

26 446 * $50  

27 690 Jim Cecil $50  

28 175 * $25  

29 113 Mike Daly $25  

30 703 Kevin Rafferty $25  

31 293 * $25  

Apr. 3 Digits Winner Won 

1 468 * $25  

2 589 * $50  

3 844 * $100  

4 510 * $25  

5 159 * $25  

6 249 * $25  

7 105 * $25  

8 213 * $25  

9 723 * $50  

10 528 * $50  

11 805 * $25  

12 121 * $25  

13 455 * $25  

14 060 * $25  

*You could have had this 3 digit number…

mailto:david.sullivan1@mchsi.com


MAY 2022 SCHEDULE OF UPCOMING EVENTS (Subject to Change; See Online Calendar) 

2 Bishop Tylka at St. Malachy's Mass 10:30 AM  

 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

12 Holy Hour & Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Holy Hour 5pm, Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

18 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

22 Bishop Tylka at St. Pius Mass 1:30 PM 

29 5th Sunday Rosary, St. Pius X 10 am 

30 Field Day Mass, Calvary Cemetery, Rock Island 9 am 

JUNE 2022 

6 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

9 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

11 Flag Retirement, Arsenal 9 pm 

12 Civic Awards Dinner, Holiday Inn, Rock Island Social 5 pm & Dinner 6 pm 

22 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

29-30 Volunteer at John Deere Classic Shifts 

JULY 2022 

11 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

14 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

20 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

31 5th Sunday Rosary, St. Pius X 10 am 

AUGUST 2022 

1 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

11 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

13 Authentic Italian Dinner, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Dinner 4 to 7 pm 

17 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

SEPTEMBER 2022 

5 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

8 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

10 Mass of Remembrance for the Aborted Unborn, Calvary Cemetery, Rock Island TBA 

21 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

OCTOBER 2022 

3 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

13 Holy Hour & Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Holy Hour 5pm, Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

19 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

30 5th Sunday Rosary, St. Pius X 10 am 

NOVEMBER 2022 

5 K of C Annual Mass for Deceased Members, St. Mary’s, Rock Island 4 pm 

7 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

10 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

16 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am 

DECEMBER 2022 

5 Officer’s Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X 6:30 pm 

8 Council Meeting, Farrell Hall, St. Pius X Light Meal 6 pm & Meeting 7 pm 

14 Midwest Food Bank, QCCA Expo Center, RI [Sign Up] 9 to 11:30 am

https://calendar.google.com/calendar/u/0?cid=b29oZmRvbGZmNThhcWF1MWMyNTltb3V0YXNAZ3JvdXAuY2FsZW5kYXIuZ29vZ2xlLmNvbQ
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0549a8ae28a6fb6-mfbquad
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